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Square Rigger Run, Tenterfield Transport Muse-

um, Remember When Part 2, Grille Market, Meet 
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Events, 2020 Tasmanian Tour, General Meeting 

Minutes 
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Office Bearers 

President 

Doug Clark  0427 665 200 

Email: dr.jm.clark@bigpond.com 

Vice President 

Kim Dahl  0418 660 347 

Secretary 

Peter Arnull  (02) 6643 4683 

Treasurer 

Laurie Fitzpatrick 0418 431 567 

Committee 

Graham Benn 0411 491 473 

Ken Norton  0403 521 468 

Doug Davis  0428 663 414 

Graeme Hicks 0427 007 075 

Bob Purnell  0417 400 102 

Lorraine Lloyd 0428 431 053 

Events Committee 

David & Judy Andrews 0467 723 737 

Ian & Wendy Gibbs      0458 427 332 

Ian & Robyn Dunstan   0427 565 107 

Kim Dahl          0418 660 347 

Margaret Gallaher        0428 108 127 

Doug Davis        0428 663 414 

Lorraine Lloyd       0428 431 053 

Ken Norton        0403 521 468 

Graeme Hicks       0427 007 075 

Welfare Officer 

Margaret Fitzpatrick   (02) 6645 4657 

Vehicle Examiners 

John Snape (cars)     (02) 6645 2377 

Ken Norton (cars/bikes) 0403521468 

Tom Hay (cars)        0407 785 724 

Webmasters 

Peter Arnull & Wendy Gibbs 

Newsletter Editor 

Wendy Gibbs 0458 427 332 

Email: editor@gvmvc.com.au 

Club Custodian 

Doug Davis  0428 663 414 

Publicity Officer 

Position Vacant—Phone Doug Clark 
0427 665 200 to apply. 

Monthly Meetings 

Held at Jabour Park Club Rooms 
Minden St, South Grafton on the last 
Sunday of each month. See Com-
ing Events for times. 

All meetings are designated Club 
Authorised runs. You may drive your 
historic plated vehicles to and from 
the meetings. 

 

President’s Report 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 

Just a reminder that MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS are due before the 

End of June each year. 

If you have a car on Historic plates with the Club you MUST renew by 

June 30th for your car to be road registered. 

Trust me it’s an expense experience to drive an unregistered car. 

 

,April has seen some very good runs, with a good roll up of member’s. 

Wendy & Ian’s Square Rigger Run to Lawrence turned out to be a great day with morning tea & BBQ us-

ing the Clubs Trailer, on the Riverbank at Lawrence . 

It was great to see Greg’s Clyno out on a run. A few light showers hunted us up to the Shelter Shed. 

The Tenterfield run organised by Kim Dahl from all responses of those attending really enjoyed the week-

end. 

Lorraine Raven, has in the Edition of the Grille a programme of days, for those with an expression of in-

terest should attend  a Tassie Tour Meeting at Jabour Park Club Rooms 7pm 13th May 2019. 

Have you all noticed currently just what a picture our grounds are, thank you members. 

Regards 

Doug 



 

 

Square Rigger Run 

By Wendy Gibbs 

Well, what can I say. Thank goodness for Greg Coombes 

and his Clyno! After the committee received complaints 

that there wasn’t anything for the older cars to join in 

with, The Square Rigger Run was designed to gently 

blow the cobwebs off with a leisurely drive from Grafton 

to Lawrence. 

The convoy of cars met at See Park Grafton. As Ken Nor-

ton was towing the Club’s BBQ trailer, I was designated 

to take the lead in Esme Sprite. We drove down Turf 

Street, turned left onto North Street then followed Back 

Lane up to Junction Hill. We then followed Trenayr Road 

to Experiment Farm Road to Lawrence Road where it 

was all plain sailing to the park at Lawrence. Greg 

Coombes met us there in his Square Rigger Clyno. 

Although the clouds were rushing past, we enjoyed a 

cuppa, cake and chatter by the mighty Clarence River. 

It’s always a spectacle to see a collection of older cars 

out for a drive. One chap who was at the park to stretch 

his legs graciously moved his modern vehicle so we 

could get clean shots of our cars by the river. Many oth-

er folk, who were just passing, stopped to chat about 

our cars too. 

In future I’ll leave the organising of specific Square Rig-

ger Runs to someone who isn’t as easily offended by the 

lack of support by the Square Rigger fraternity. Square 

Riggers are welcome on all our drives. They might need 

a head start, that’s all. 



 

 

TENTERFIELD TRIP  12TH – 14TH April 2019 

Friday 

Four cars left Jabour Park at 10am heading up the range 

to Tenterfield, Kim and Lynn Dahl, Tony and Nessie John-

son, Jim and Barbara Leslie and Eugene and Liz Christen-

sen, with Kim in the lead setting the pace, (we needed to 

blow out the cobwebs in the old cars he said). We devel-

oped a few new rattles as we traversed the short cut 

bypassing Glen Innes with Kim later complaining about 

bottoming out a couple of times. 

Stopped for lunch at the Deepwater Pub for steak sand-

wiches where there was a bit of interest in the cars. Lat-

er finding out that friends Eugene was catching up with 

in Tenterfield already knew where we were as his car 

had been spotted. 

Arrived at the Henry Parkes  Motel early afternoon 

where we were able to park the cars securely for the 

weekend. Everyone chose to do their own thing for the 

afternoon, ie: the boys carried the girls shopping bags. 

With everyone meeting back at the motel at 5pm for 

drinks around the fire, the rest of the gang had arrived. 

There were now seven cars with John and Denise 

McCleary, Peter and Robyn Nixon and David and Judy 

Andrews. Dinner in the motel restaurant was enjoyed by 

all, with friendly helpful staff. 

Saturday 

Breakfast, then more shopping in the lovely boutiques 

before meeting back at the motel for 10am departure on 

our Mystery Trip. Our driver and host for the day was 

Clayton Hillier, he and his brother Troy the organizers of 

the Mystery Trip. 

First stop Ballandean Estate Wines at Ballandean for a 

wine tasting of their excellent wines and purchase of 

your favourite , or for those who preferred a coffee stop. 

Next stop the Mt Stirling Olives and Fudge at Stanthorpe 

for  a taste of their fudges and olives, the fudge being a 

popular purchase. 

We then moved on to Washpool where we visited the 

Soaperie where the owner Melissa gave a brief introduc-

tion to the making of her products using all natural in-

gredients with all her soap products made on the prem-

ises. 

On the road again, with our next stop the Brass Monkey 

Brewery at Stanthorpe for Beer Tasting and Lunch. A 

boutique brewery where there were a number of differ-

ent beers to try including Ginger Beer, German Beer, 

Sarsaparilla etc. Lunch was German sausage and steak 

with salad and bread rolls. 

On request from a few passengers an unscheduled stop 

at Stanthorpe Cheese for more tasting and purchasing 

before moving on to Heavenly Chocolate where they 

have eight different hot chocolate drinks as well as a 

lovely range of chocolate (don’t think we will need much 

dinner tonight).  

Heading back to Tenterfield there was a stop at the Hill-

ier’s Workshop which proved to be interesting to all as 

they build Hearse’s,  selling approximately thirty a year, 

Clayton and Troy were happy to answer questions and 

explain how the Chryslers are stretched and fitted out 

with all the work done in their workshop at Tenterfield. 

Finally getting back to The Henry Parkes about six pm, 

what a day! 

 Thanks Clayton and Troy.  

 

Tenterfield Transport Museum 

Liz & Eugene Christensen 



 

 

Sunday 

Early start with the cars down at the Show and Shine 

about seven forty-five . The Tenterfield Transport Muse-

um being the venue hosting the Show and Shine .  

 Approximately one hundred and seventy cars entered 

including classic cars, hot rods, street cars, utes and cara-

vans. A large crowd showed up on a cool sunny day mak-

ing the Show and Shine very successful. 

Judging completed, the presentation was carried out in 

the Museum at one pm with our own Tony Johnson’s  

Austin Healey winning the trophy for the Best Imported Car. Well done Tony. 

What a great weekend many thanks to Kim Dahl for organizing this trip and a very big  Thank You to Clayton and 

Troy Hillier of Tenterfield for being such great hosts. 

Tenterfield Transport Museum 

Liz & Eugene Christensen 



 

 

“Skid Marks” -  anything I can do, you can do better Graeme ! 

Remembering When… (Part 2) 

By Graham Fitzgerald 

A little over a year later after being transferred to 

Grafton with my employment, Sam Darke and my-

self started the Grafton Vintage Motor Vehicle Club. 

During 1962 while in Grafton I completed an eco-

nomical restoration of the Australian Six and took it 

to Lismore on its first outing to the Lismore Clubs’ 

first main event, a weekend rally during the Lismore 

Floral Festival. It was very well patronised with a 

large contingent from Brisbane a good roll up for 

Lismore club and the Grafton Club. 

I have been lucky to have got involved with the Vin-

tage Car Movement early and have participated in a 

lot of international, national and State rallies in a 

wide range of Vintage and Classic Cars. 

From a tiny 1927 Austin 7 to a two and a half ton 

1958 Studebaker President 7 passenger sedan, ra-

re cars like the 1918 Australian Six, and 1923 Sum-

mit Roadster (one of only five made in Sydney), lat-

er model classics 1965 Mustang, 1983 Chev Cama-

ro, 1978 MGBGT, also cars made for the masses, 

1925 T-Ford, 192 Morris Cowley, 1928 Graham 

Paige, 1938 McLaughlin Buick. 

My possessions of cars I have owned seem to be 

white elephants, lame ducks or oddballs including 

the Leyland P76 sedan. Two motorcycles have 

been part of my collection, a 1914 Triumph 2 stroke 

with gas headlights on which I got my motorcycle 

license and a 1952 Vincent Twin which was a pure 

classical beast to ride. 

Clubs I have belonged to the years were: Northern 

Rivers Vintage and Veteran Car Club, Grafton Vin-

tage Motor Vehicle Club (Life Member), The Buick 

Car Club of Queensland, QVVA (Brisbane),Austin 

Seven Register (Qld), Morris Minor Club (Qld), Ley-

land P76 Club (Australia)/ Positions I have held in 

Clubs are President (four terms), treasurer, rally di-

rector, magazine editor, and have made many 

friends over the years. 

All the cars that I have restored over the past forty 

years have all had their challenges to me. My fa-

vourite restoration would be the 1923 Summit Road-

ster with its unusual spring system. 

Within the last ten years Sharon and I have been 

fairly quiet in the old car movement and have only 

had a 1917 Dodge Roadster, a 1975 MGBGT, a 

1969 Rover P5 sedan, with my last effort being a 

2001 Rover 75 connoisseur sedan. 

Graham Fitzgerald 

Life Member of Grafton Vintage Motor Vehicle Club, 
Foundation Member of Lismore’s Northern Rivers 
Vintage and Veteran Car Club. 

Grille Market 

For sale 1958 Rover P4/105R. Extensive his-

tory, in good condition, books and a spare car 

of same year for parts. $8950.00. Photo on 

wall of club house. Rego 60406H not transfer-

able.   

Call Dick Parmenter on 02 66 449037   



 

 

Grille Market 
1949 Morris Lowlight. 

1000 running gear. Convertible. New 

clutch, runs well. 

$7000 o.n.o. 

0427456 899 

Sunliner Vintage Caravan 

Will require a trailer or tilt truck to pick up 

Unfinished project. All original. Everything is there just needs the time 

put into it. 

Very rare and Vintage. Located Maclean 

$6000.00 

Contact Colin 0400 462 373 or 

02 6645 3945 

(Many more photos available—Editor) 

For Sale  

1980 Fiat 131 Supermirafion 1600 

Manual, no rego, still going, suit restora-

tion or parts  

$600 ono John Marshall 0422974705 

Late Mail:  Electric Vehicle Expo 

      May 4th & 5th, 2019 

Inverell Transport Museum—nationaltransportmuseum.com.au 

For Sale 

1984 Mitsubishi Express L200 Ute 

79000 Kl, Met. Blue, 5 speed, Tonneau Cover 

$5000 ONO Barry Smith 6642 1297 



 

 

Hi I am John Snape of John Snape Motors of 4 Stanley St, 

Maclean. I have been operating this business for the past 

39 years, taking over from Dale Collins, who is also a 

member of our club, Dale’s father also commenced this 

business in 1918. 

The business over time has held an agency for Leyland & 

sub agent for Toyota, eventually out growing its original 

site in the Main Street, Maclean to where we are cur-

rently situated in Stanley Street. 

John & Leanne parents of 3 boys employ 3 additional 

staff, which includes their son Peter, a casual and the 

assistance of Bob Gray also a member of our Club. 

John has put a lot back into the Maclean community 

with serving 20 years in Rotary & reformed the Chamber 

of Commerce in Maclean in 1978. 

He also has a long standing input into our Club having 

joined in 1988 in 1990 being appointed Club Vehicle In-

spector, which John still is along with many years of 

holding committee positions. 

John & Leanne are true enthusiast & have 6 vehicles to 

maintain, with his pride vehicle being a 1958 Vanguard 

Station Wagon, which was originally his grandmothers 

and later handed to him. John has the original Sales In-

voice for this vehicle showing Sale Price of 1409 Pounds 

& Stamp duty of Threepence. 

Any requirements for any of your vehicles, Historic or 

family please contact John for Professional Service. 

 

Meet Our Sponsors 

At Clarence Valley Tyre Centre, we're passionate about 
what we do. Our business was founded in 1986, so we 
have spent years working in the industry and during this 
time, we have learnt and understood the importance of 
quality customer service. 

Clarence Valley Tyre Centre’s aim is to serve our cus-
tomers to the best of their ability. We are locally owned 
and operated, so our money stays in the area. We pro-
vide onsite and on farm services for our customers’ con-
venience. 



 

 

GRAFTON MOTORFEST 
       SHANNONS &    MOTORTORQUE 

Grafton Toyota, Hession’s Auto Parts, Ken Casson Motors, 

Clarence Coast Motors, Smiths Auto Performance, The Battery Barn, 

Clarence Valley Tyres Centre, Abbey Motor Inn, Wykes Tyrepower 

Cromack Transport 

JABOUR PARK, MINDEN STREET, SOUTH GRAFTON 

24 –25 AUGUST 2019 

DOUG DAVIS 0428 663 414 KIM DAHL 0418 660 347 

Visit our Website http://gvmvc.com.au 
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Friday May 10th  DATE CHANGE 

Coffee Run Fun 

Come for Cake and Coffee at Grafton Ten Pin Bowl  

288 Powell St, Grafton. 

Stay for a game or just enjoy the drive their in your 

classic car. Could be a great photo opportunity for 

those of you with 1950’s & 60’s American cars. 

We’ll leave Jabour Park at 9.30am and wend our 

way over Rogan’s Bridge to avoid the Bendy 

Bridge. 

. 

 

Please call Wendy on 0458 427 332 for catering 

purposes. 

Sunday May 19th 

Observation Run 

After the success of last years’ Observation 

Run, we’re doing it again.  

No entry fee, no maps! 

Starting at the Club Grounds at Jabour Park at 

10am, cars will be set off with simple navigation 

instructions to guide them to Shannon Creek 

Dam...the long way round. 

Bring your own picnic lunch to enjoy at the dam 

Prizes will be awarded to the crew who Ob-

serves the most correct answers to questions 

along the route. There will also be an encour-

agement award. 

Contact Ian Gibbs for more details 

0410507674 

Maclean Home Timber and Hardware Pty, is owned locally by Nick and Lyneice Clark and 

Glenn and Eileen Essex with their first store opening in Maclean in 2004. 

Today, in 2016 we are pleased to have three stores to our name adding Townsend  

and Yamba stores to the business. Manager/Director, Nick Clark, says he attributes much of 

the success to his staff and “the high level of customer service” they provide. 

Maclean and Yamba Stores are opened 7 days a week, whilst Townsend Trade  

Centre is opened 5 days a week. All three stores offer a large range of stock for 

most of your Hardware/Trade Supplies, Plumbing, Motor Vehicle, Gardening,  

Paint, Homewards, Retail and Tool needs. Whilst Townsend also offers great  

Meet Our Sponsors Continued 

Sign up to our DIY loyalty program and you can save up your points and get discounts off your purchases. Receive exclusive 

deals and newsletters. It’s easy, drop into one of our stores and pick up a form or go online to Home Hardware and click on 

Rewards Program and sign up. 

 

Whilst on the Home Hardware website sign up to receive eNews, simply complete the online form and you’ll be kept up-to-

date with the latest offers, advice and catalogues.  

 

Current Catalogue “Go Hard before the weather hits” is on sale now until 5th June 2016, check it out for some fantastic deals 

and savings. Everything from keeping you warm this winter, to Cat work wear, to getting the house and yard cleaned up and 

power tools to impress. 

 

So for great products and service “Go where the Tradies Go” 



 

 

April Thurs 25th 
Anzac Day 

Everyone welcome to watch 
the parade.  

John Snape 
6645 2377 

  Sun 28th 

General Meeting 

Jabour Park Minden St, 
South Grafton 3pm. Stay for 

a sausage sandwich, tea, 
coffee and a chat 

  

  

May Wed 8th 

Maclean Show 

Maclean Showgrounds - 
meet at 4pm at the Show-
grounds. About 6pm ferry 

the VIP's to the main arena 

Bob Gray 
6645 2950 -
0417190860 

  Thurs 9th Coffee Run Fun Ten Pin Bowling Wendy Gibbs 0458 427 332 

  Sun 19th 
Club Run 

Observation Run Shannon 
Creek Dam 

Ian Gibbs 
0410 507 674 

  Sat 25th 

Casino Beef Week 

Leave  Jabour Park 7am, 
meet Maclean/Gulmarrad/

Yamba members @ 
Whiporie 8am ish 

Kim Dahl 

0418 660 347 

  Sun 26th 

General Meeting 

Jabour Park Minden St, 
South Grafton 3pm. Stay for 

a sausage sandwich, tea, 
coffee and a chat 

  

  

June   8,9,10 Cooli Rocks       

  Thurs 13th 
Lunch Run 

Urunga Pub, morning tea 
Kookaburra Kafe Nana Glen 

Robyn & Ian Dun-
stan 0427 565 107 

  Sun 16th 
Club Run 

Point Lookout via Ebor $5 
nominal charge for a ca-

tered lunch 
Doug Davis 

0428 663 414 

  Sun 30th 

General Meeting 

Jabour Park Minden St, 
South Grafton 3pm. Stay for 

a sausage sandwich, tea, 
coffee and a chat 

  

  

July Wed 10th Morning Tea 
Jabour Pk - Great Lakes His-

toric Automobile Club 
 Lorraine Lloyd & 
Robyn Dunstan 

0428 431 053 

  Sun 21st 
Club Run 

Fay Bryant - Healey - Banga-
low 

Kim Dahl 
0418 660 347 

  Sat 27th Glenreagh Timber Fest       

  

Sun 28th General Meeting 

Jabour Park Minden St, 
South Grafton 3pm. Stay for 

a sausage sandwich, tea, 
coffee and a chat 

  

  

Aug Fri, Sat 2,3 Dodge Rally       

  Sun 4th Dodge Rally Breakfast Tom Raven 0419 888 902 

  Thurs 8th 
Coffee Run 

Turf St Café 9.30am and 
tour of Ag Station 

Graeme Hicks 
0427 007 075 

    17,18 Leyburn Sprints       

  Sat 24th Motorfest Jabour Park Doug Davis 0428 663 414 

  Sun 25th Motorfest NO GENERAL MEETING     



 

 

 

2020 Tasmanian Tour 
                       19/03/20-30/03/20 

Plans are under way for this return tour of Tassie, 
the first one was our maiden tour in 2011. 

A meeting will be held at Jabour Park at 7pm, Mon-
day the 13th May 2019, 

for all intending participants. Please bring measure-
ments of your tour vehicle, i.e. length & height. Also 
pension card numbers if applicable.  

As we are a little older, we have decided to keep the 
time away to 2 weeks, maybe a little longer. Of 
course anyone wishing to extend their time away on 
either end, can use some of their 60 days of their log 
book.  

The first stop will be Goulburn on the 19th March 
2020. Some people may wish to travel down the Pa-
cific Hwy and onto Goulburn in one day, but Tom 
and I will leave the previous day and travel inland, 
stopping somewhere that night and going onto Goul-
burn leisurely on the 19th.  Anyone wishing to do this 
can let us know, and we’ll travel together.  

I will be arranging a visit to Garroorigang Historic 
Home (1857) for the morning of the 20th March, be-
fore leaving Goulburn.  

Numbers will be required for this visit, and a morning 
tea can be available for a group. Check it out at gar-
roorigang.com.au 

Our next stopover will be at Shepparton, the night of 
the 20th March.  

The next day we will make our way to Melbourne to 
board the Spirit of Tasmania. Cost of this ferry trip, 
over and back will be $1000.00. This includes an en 
suite cabin and your car passage. Dinner will be at 
your own cost. 

Our days in Tasmania will be 8-9, this making a total 
of booked nights away a maximum of 13. We shall 
decide after the meeting if another group booking is 
required on the way home, or not.  

An exact circuit of Tassie is yet to be decided, but it 
will take in all the tourist spots, allowing day trips in 
all directions.  

These tours lock in night bookings so we can gather 
at the end of the day, but days are definitely DIY, so 
you can choose where you want to go and what you 
wish to see.  

If a tour/cruise is on the agenda, then numbers will 
be required to lock these in.  

Accommodation will mostly be at Parks with a camp 
kitchen; so self-catering can be done. We usually all 
enjoy getting together for happy hour at least! 

Deposits for the ferry will be needed later in the 
year; Doug is handling this through the Club ac-
count. 

As for accommodation bookings, you will be re-
quired to ring through with your own credit card de-
tails to secure the bookings.  

 

We look forward to yet another great tour, and hope 
you can join us! 

 

Contact me, Lorraine Raven 0418 423 205 or Doug 
Clark 0427 665 200  



 

 

Members’ vehicles can be displayed on the Club 

website. To have your pride and joy displayed, 

please send photos to: 

parnull1@bigpond.com or  

Phone Peter Arnull 0428 415 805 for more details 

Calling All Bike Owners 

I would like to put together a list of bike owners 

within the Club with the purpose of getting the old 

likes out and putting on “bike friendly” runs for bikes 

and other vehicles within the Club. 

Those interested should contact Peter Arnull. 

parnull1@bigpond.com or Phone Peter Arnull 0428 

415 805for more details 

Inspection Fee 

All Club inspections of vehicles carried out by the 

Club Vehicle Examiners will be at a cost of $20 per 

vehicle 

Other Club Events 

We have official visitors rights with the Summerland 

Sports & Classic Car Club, meaning our members 

are eligible to attend their events, and also theirs to 

ours. To aid with this, our magazine is distributed 

electronically to their members and their magazine 

will be sent to us. 

Husband Minding 

Every Wednesday, Jabour Park. Peer based train-

ing, not limited to lawn mowing and domestic duties. 

Club Name Badges 

Name badges are available to order from Doug 

Clark for a mere $18. Badges include Club Logo 

and your name. 

Photo Gallery 

Have you noticed all the great car photos on the 

Club room walls? You too can have your car immor-

talised on the walls for $15. Contact Kim Dahl to 

arrange a photo shoot. 

Club Apparel 

Look the part when on Club outings with any of the 

following Club apparel on sale at the Club rooms. 

 Sew On Patch   $8 

 Dress Shirts   $45 

 Polo Shirt    $30 

 Caps & Bucket Hats  $15 

And don’t forget your car… 

 Grille Badge   $25 

 Number Plate Surround $25 

 (suits H Plates) 

 

Attention Members 

 

Club Room Wall Photos 

There is still plenty of space to have a photo of your car hanging in our Club Room. It only cost $15. 

Cath up with Kim Dahl at the next meeting to have your happy snap taken. 



 

 

General Meeting Minutes 
Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held 13th  2019  

Held at Jabour Park South Grafton. 

Meeting Opened 4.00 PM 

Chairman  Tom Raven (acting chairman) 

Apologies    Doug Clark, Chris Hales, Kim Dahl, Dave and Judy Andrews, John McCLeary, Ian Gibbs. 

  Moved  R. Parmenter, Seconded J. Smith that Apologies be Accepted. Carried 

Attendance 36 as per attendance Book. 

New Members   Jim Raven – 63 Falcon 

  Moved J. Leslie, Seconded , J. Smith that new members be accepted. 

Visitors      Teresa Kelly 

Minutes Minutes of meeting held 24
th
 February, 2019 were read.  

  Moved G, Gallagher, Seconded H. Smith that Minutes be accepted as read. 

Business Arising  Council quoted $291 being cost of sign. Referred to committee for action. 

Treasurers Report  As per Treasurer’s Statement.  

  Moved L. Fitzpatrick Seconded E. Parmenter that report be accepted.      Carried. 

Coming Events      as per The Grille. 

   Coffee Run to Lawrence  

   13-15 April weekend in Tenterfield 

Past Events 

  Lunch on the rocks at Yamba 

  Coffee run to Woolgooga 

General Business 

 Teresa Kelly addressed the meeting on proposed show and shine at speedway night in support of men’s men-
tal health. 

 Bob Purnell enquired about a letter of thanks to Rex Gow. 

Meeting Closed 4.37 PM 

Next Meeting Sunday 28th April 2019 3.00 PM 
   



 

 



 

 

Club Shop @ Jabour Park 

Sew on Patches $8 

Dress Shirts  $45 

Polo Shirts  $40 

Peak Bucket Hats  $15 

Number Plate Frames  $25 

Grille Badges  $25 

DISCLAIMER 

The information in this magazine is supplied as a service to the Club members. Articles and other topics 

of interest are always welcome and encouraged. The opinions expressed in the newsletter are those of 

the authors alone, neither the Club nor any of it’s officers accepts any responsibilities for the accuracy of 

the statements expressed. 

If undelivered return to: 

G.V.M.V.C. 

P.O. Box 523, 

Grafton. NSW 2460  


